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TRAFFIC:
 On Thursday 2nd October 2014 I parked outside 4 Hook Norton Road which has been my family’s home for nearly fifty years.

From 7.45am - 9am I recorded traffic coming from Hook Norton direction into the village and turning right into Sibford School.  

Traffic leaving the village and turning left into Sibford School.  

School van movements coming from the school to Margaret Fell House where the school laundry and uniform shop are based.  

Total number of traffic movements in 1 hour 15 minutes was    455!!

Again from the same parking position and as above I recorded traffic between 3pm - 6pm this was   685!!
A total in one day in 4 hours 15 minutes was   1140!!

On Friday 3rd October 2014 as above I recorded traffic between 8am  - 9.30am in 1hour 30 minutes this was 399.  Grand total of traffic movements in 5hours 30minutes over two days was 1539.  

I observed coaches leaving Sibford School and turning into the village - it takes almost to the street light opposite Margaret Fell and close to no.4 before they have completed the manoeuvre, straightened up.
Highways placed monitoring strips outside no.3 Hook Norton Road from mid day on Friday 17th October and they were removed mid day on Wednesday 22nd October.

The position of this did not record the same area as I did.  

Peter Robinson is Business Manager for the School and is also on the Parish Council.   I wonder if it would be helpful to ask the school to monitor traffic on the school drive, thereby giving a clearer indication of how much traffic they generate.  

The School has changed considerably over the years and although still a Boarding School is now predominantly a Day School.  The school host many and varied paid interesting events which is lovely but it
does add considerably to the traffic problem.
Even in half terms and holidays there are many activities, kids camps, sporting events such as triathlon , rugby, football, cricket etc - many interacting with other schools and with 300 families from around the area including Banbury using the swimming pool, it increases the traffic movements to the village.  

It would appear the school is on half term this week starting Monday 20th October.  

VEHICULAR ACCESS POINTS ON TO THE HOOK NORTON ROAD

In a distance of 1/10th of a mile (176 yards) there are at the moment 16 vehicular access points.  
These are: 
Sibford School Main Entrance - cars, vans, coaches, mini buses, and skip lorries.

Margaret Fell - 2 entrances - two teachers flats, one shared with the laundry and second hand uniform shop.

No.1 -4 Hook Norton Road, with a public footpath between no.4 and laundry access and entrance to electricity sub station  by no.1 neither of which was included in my count.

Cotswold Close - serving multiple houses, single lane due to the amount of parked cars and  these are also blocking  the entrance to the children’s play area.  

Back Lane - 6 properties and school traffic.  Delivery vans to the school tend to use this lane as it is quicker than going around the school drive.

Apple grove -

Virginia Cottage - 2 parking and 2 garages which included Westerways as well.

On the opposite side of the road: 

Ferris Court - 4 houses.

Stewarts Court - 3 houses at the moment plus access to a five bed dwelling for Mr. D. Stewart, when built. (on the plan is shown as Buttwick House which is incorrect)

House to the right of High Rock entrance.

High Rock - one dwelling at the moment but I believe outline planning permission in the garden for 2 dwellings to the right of the drive.  

With most, if not all homes having  2 cars and more if a young adult is still living at home, this has created a very intense traffic area.  In this 1/10 of a mile area there are more vehicular access points on to a main road and serving more than 1 property than anywhere else in the village. 

There are some serious HOT SPOTS in the village due to parking on the road.  Unavoidable in some cases as there are no other parking areas.  
From Cotswold Close down to Applegrove there are now regularly 8 - 10 car parked here making this area single lane and obstructing vision for both Cotswold Close and Back Lane.

From Westerways to Mulberry House again single lane for a lot of the time.  

Home Close and the Manor - single lane for a lot of the time.  It pushes large farm traffic, of which there is much , onto the pavement to be able to get through.   I believe the Manor development gave all the flats car parking and garaging to avoid blocking the road.  Not all the people use this facility.  

Malvern house right up past the shop to the Old Forge, single lane most times and  there is parking on both sides of the road due to the Shop/Post Office.  At best it’s a chicane and at worst it blocks the road completely and on occasions traffic has had to reverse back to Lanes End and use Mannings Hill.  
Buses and farm traffic have a difficult time getting through.  

Nigel Matthews at Ferris Hill Farm obliges by not coming through at peak times but the same cannot be asked of Emergency Services.  Living down the lane by the village shop as I do, vital time would be lost should any of us need the Fire Service.  The lane is too narrow for very large vehicles and with the congestion already in that area would have serious consequences for any of us needing them.  The village has become a rat run for large vehicles taking short cuts.  There has also been an increase in Super market delivery vans as it would appear more people are shopping on line.


SEWAGE
I have lived in Sibford for nearly 50 years and I don’t every remember the sewage system being updated in that time.  A few years ago there was crude sewage spilling out onto the pavement by Little Thatch and then again on the Woodway Road by Faraday House.  This area was fouled for quite sometime spilling down onto a public footpath as well as into the adjoining field where animals were grazing.  It was quite sometime before this was fixed.  

VILLAGE FACILITIES

The Mobile Library will not be coming to the Ferris any more, just to the Gower , and as they used to park near to the village shop, one wonders if the difficulty in finding a space has anything to do with this.
I have been told that the Doctors Surgery don’t have room to take on anymore doctors given the area they cover and should the population increase thereby increasing waiting time for appointments, and one wonders about the pressures put on the Teachers at the Village School with larger class sizes.

THE PROPOSED SITE

The Allotments, in my opinion are not in a good area due to the close proximity to the trees in Mr Stewarts garden.  There are oak, which will grow towards the south sunlight creating a lot of shade in time, poplar, eucalyptus, and fir trees, and his shrubs which make up the hedgerow on the drawing to be maintained. There would be problems with tree roots and as such given a little time the allotments would be abandoned and left as an eyesore.  Also considerable pollution from traffic.  My elderly neighbours let out some of their garden to a lady on the Hook Norton Road for growing vegetables.  This seems to work well as not only is it company for an older person but vegetables are exchanged also.  I don’t know how many more do this.
PARKING - No facility for parking other than on the road.

PROPOSED Entrance 17 onto the Hook Norton Road. As I have already stated with two plus cars to most households and the same would be for the flats is just creating more Noise, Pollution, Safety issues and difficulty with traffic movement in this already busy area. 

PLAY AREA - Definitely not a good idea to have an area for Children on the edge of a village.   Given the age we live in Children/Young people need some protection from properties around them.  It could/would I believe, encourage use of illegal substances as has been the case on the Woodway Road last year with vehicles parking up.

The field is a very exposed area and I know how much it costs my 93 year old father to heat his property.

I believe the field to be of a high agricultural standard from the people who used to rent and work it.  How does it rate?

The ecology report says there are no badger sets - this is incorrect.  Badgers are very much in evidence and along the Woodway Road too.  I know my sister has already listed the flora etc in the field but would like to add to that.  I have seen red Kite over the field a pair of Raven have been living in and around the village for approx. 2 years, and can be heard in the pine tree at Margaret Fell.  Quite a large flock of Canada Geese rest up in the field at times, but mostly prefer the field off the Wood Way.  The last time they were there for over 2 weeks.

Given the content of my letter I DO NOT believe Sibford Ferris can take any more development especially in the proposed  area.  Has anyone considered a pollution survey?







